
As the mentor for Mr. McCarthy’s project, my primary objectives were to facilitate his 
acquisition of knowledge, encourage valuable learning experiences, and support the practical 
application of the insights gained. With these goals in mind, my guidance focused on identifying 
opportunities that would foster these concepts. 

Mr. McCarthy participated in numerous workshops and music camps, not only to enhance his 
skills on the banjo but also to immerse himself in the rich culture of Appalachian music. My 
guidance encouraged him to maintain both daily and weekly journals, which allowed him to 
document his experiences and activities. This process was designed to help him reflect on his 
learning and carry forward valuable insights for the project. 

The camps provided Mr. McCarthy with a foundation in composing music in the Appalachian 
style, while also allowing him to learn from professional musicians and seasoned performers. 
Appalachian music, rooted in an aural tradition, emphasizes repetition and group performance, 
both of which are essential to mastering its concepts. 

Additionally, I encouraged Mr. McCarthy to explore funding opportunities through grants, pitch 
competitions, and other research avenues. His efforts in securing grants from various sources 
significantly contributed to the project’s development and furthered his research into the creation 
and preservation of Appalachian music. 

Building on the knowledge he gained, I advised Mr. McCarthy to continue composing in the 
Appalachian style and pursue opportunities to record and release his music, thus making a 
meaningful contribution to the genre. 
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